
St. Christopher’s Episcopal Church  
Our Mission:  to know and share God’s love 

Our Vision:  to do God’s work in our community as a church without walls 

 

VESTRY MEETING MINUTES - October 19, 2017; 7:00 pm; library 
 
The meeting was officially called to order at 7:02 pm by M. Giovan King. 
 
Attendance:  M. Giovan King, Joanna Witt, Hal Barnes, Walter Beh, Hank Bruckner, 
Karen Gifford, Shane Shields, Mary Smith, Kathy Winston, and Maryalice Woody. 
 
Absent: Daryl Cazinha and Josh Stephens. 
 
Devotions were given by M. Giovan, Luke 4 verses 14-22 in honor of St. Luke's Feast 
Day, which was yesterday.  Kathy Winston asked that we pray for all the victims of the 
fires in Santa Rosa who have lost their lives and their homes.  Hank Bruckner asked 
that we pray for the two helicopter pilots missing off Molokai.  Mary Smith asked that we 
continue to keep her Mom in our prayers, as she was taken to the hospital with chest 
pains.  M. Giovan offered prayers of thanksgiving for Petty Floyd who is 96 and who 
came to the organ recital and seems to be doing quite well. 
 
Hank Bruckner made a motion to approve the minutes of September 21st.  The motion 
passed. 
 
Financials:  Hal Barnes reported that we are doing well with our collections and that the 
church is doing well with its financial controls also.  M. Giovan said that the Finance 
Committee will need to meet soon to make sure we are on track.  Members of this 
committee include:  Hal Barnes, Mike Martin, Gail Windle, and Rusty Evers.  M. Giovan 
said that the Give Aloha at Foodland was a huge success. 
 
Senior Warden's Report:  Joanna Witt reported that there had been an executive board 
meeting before this vestry meeting, and that there will be a presentation of the proposed 
changes to the By-Laws at a later time.  She also said that she and M. Giovan have 
been working on a funeral booklet, which is basically how we can help when the time 
comes.  She said Paula Sterling will help with it as well. 
 
Rector's Report:  M. Giovan said that the Bishop's visit is slated for November 16th, 
which  is our next Vestry night.  She suggested we have pizza and salad rather than 
potluck and that it can be paid for out of the coffee hour fund.  She said we will also 
have a talent show, and possible participants include: Eva Perez Mendez, Janie Evers, 
and Karen Gifford and Kari Magaruh.  She suggested we begin at 6:00 rather 
than 7:00.  
 
Walter Beh made a motion to give $69,000 of the total compensation paid to M. Giovan 
for 2018 for the housing allowance and all future years unless otherwise provided.  The 
motion passed. 



 
A discussion ensued about the tenant who has a new puppy, and there have been 
complaints about noise, etc.  There was a consensus that Joanna, Hal, and Karen 
would handle this situation, including making sure she pays the pet deposit, the extra 
rent for having a pet, and signing a standard pet addendum. 
 
COMMITTEES: 
 
Care of Parish: 
 
M. Giovan said that Susan Gall is working on the list of acolytes.  She also reminded 
everyone that November 5th is the newcomer's party at Karen Gifford's.  She added 
that she and Dan are working on guest organists for next year's concerts and that Joey 
Fala has already said that he would give a concert here at St. Christopher's. 
 
Care of Community: 
 
M. Giovan said that someone really needs to go to the Senior Center meetings, as it 
seems that no one has been attending these.  Hal Barnes said he has been working on 
the sign and that it is a very nice one.  Mary Smith said that Family Promise will 
be November 26 - December 4th, and that the Family Promise work day will 
be November 25th.  M. Giovan said that the Christmas dinner with the State Hospital 
will be on December 17th. 
 
Care of Property: 
 
Mary Smith reported that Hal Barnes installed some excellent grab bars in the 
bathroom.  M. Giovan said that the insurance man from California is scheduled to visit 
St. Christopher's in November.  She added that our roof has been fixed by the man who 
does sheet metal, and that he did it for $1,000.  A discussion ensued about the kitchen 
improvement situation and what needs to be done.  We agreed that we need to come 
up with a round-figure cost.  Kathy Winston brought up that we should have the carpets 
cleaned before the holidays.  M. Giovan added that we need to have the trees trimmed 
as well. 
 
Our next meeting is currently scheduled for Thursday, November 19, 2017. 
 
Following prayer, the meeting was adjourned at 8:13 pm. 
 
Karen Gifford 
Clerk 
 


